
CITY OF PACIFIC GROVE 
300 Forest Avenue, Pacific Grove, California 93950 

AGENDA REPORT 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of City Council 

FROM: Daniel Gho, City of Pacific Grove Golf Course Superintendent 

MEETING DATE: April 7, 2010 

SUBJECT: Point Pinos Lighthouse Preservation Plan and the Lighthouse 
Preservation Committee 

CEQA: This does not constitute a “Project” under California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines 

 
RECOMMENDATION  
Direct staff to prepare a public-private partnership agreement between the City and the 
Pacific Grove Lighthouse Preservation Committee for the restoration and maintenance of 
the Point Pinos Lighthouse.  
 
DISCUSSION  
The Point Pinos Lighthouse is an irreplaceable treasure.  The City acquired ownership of 
the Lighthouse from the Coast Guard in the mid-1960s, as part of the acquisition of the 
entire Lighthouse Reservation, in order to preserve and protect the area from 
development or degradation. The Lighthouse continues to be a major visitor attraction in 
the City, even in its current state of disrepair.  Unfortunately, with each passing year, the 
condition of the Lighthouse deteriorates further.   
 
The City has neither the funds nor staff to appropriately overseee the Lighthouse and 
restore the Lighthouse to an appropriate condition.  What is needed is a public-private 
partnership to enlarge the formal and informal capabilities of the community to ensure 
the Lighthouse and grounds are restored and appropriately maintained, providing a much 
higher-quality visitor experience. 
 
The Lighthouse Preservation Committee, in affiliation with the Heritage Society of 
Pacific Grove, is seeking designation by the City take the lead role in implementing the 
Preservation Plan for the Point Pinos Lighthouse that was developed by Lighthouse 
Preservationist, LLC in August 2009.  The Committee and its members have been 
undertaking significant work to maintain and restore the Lighthouse for several years.  In 
order for the Committee to move forward with comprehensive fund solicitation and 
restoration efforts, it is necessary that the relationship between the City and the 
Committee, as well as the specific authorities of the Lighthouse Preservation Committee, 
be formalized. 
 
The Committee is seeking this formal designation and partnership with the City in order 
to seek alternative funds via fundraiser, donations, and grants to help move the project 
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along.  With this approval The Lighthouse Preservation Committee will seek out all 
available funding to complete work on the lighthouse with minimal funding required 
from the City’s General Funds.   
 
FISCAL IMPACT   
None.  
 
ATTACHMENTS   
Lighthouse Project Plan from the Council’s Five-Year Plan 
 
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: REVIEWED BY: 
 

Daniel Gho  
______________________ _______________________ 
Daniel Gho Thomas Frutchey 
Golf Course Superintendent CITY MANAGER  
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